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The Newsletter of the Northern New Jersey Tres Dias Community


May/June 2013
A message from the President

Dear friends;

Hope our Lord is blessing you, today and always.  This is my last letter to write as secretariat president.  My term is up on June 30th and God seems to be telling me that it’s time to step down and let someone else take over.  It does make me feel pretty sentimental about my time as president, though.  

I’m finishing up three full years serving as president.  It’s not something I ever looked for, and quite honestly it caught me by surprise when Denny Wene resigned back then and I took over.  But it has been a blessing to serve in this role.  I think there have been some good and some not-so-good things that have happened over the last three years.

When I think back to the summer of 2010, I remember we didn’t have a regular home for our weekends then.  We had tried out Leibenzell and Sacred Heart a few times each, and also held one set of weekends at the Xavier Center (College of St. Elizabeth) and the Fellowship Deaconry.  Neither the Xavier Center nor the Deaconry quite fit our needs, but both Sacred Heart and Leibenzell worked well.  I expected we’d continue to switch between the two, but we heard from a number of you that we really needed a home.  So we had a good discussion at a secretariat meeting, took a vote and Sacred Heart won out.  Sister Theresa and her staff have been very welcoming to us and it is starting to feel like home now.  

Another big change for us is our web page.  After more than 15 years serving as our community’s web master, George McGehrin let me know that he felt it was time to step down.  I sadly accepted his resignation, but also wondered who we’d find to fill that position.  We thought we had two different people who would deliver a new web page, but for whatever reason that didn’t quite happen.  So over the winter I researched a number of web development companies, got proposals from three of them, and the board chose the most complete proposal, which was from the Boulevard Group out of Long Valley, NJ.  At that same board meeting, I got volunteers to help decide what we wanted from a new web page.  That committee consisted of Mary Gallinot, Dave McElroy, Rich Cantwell, Paul Markowitz and myself.  We shared thoughts and dreams about it via email, then met in person and looked over a number of other Tres Dias community’s web sites.  That gave us the input for Boulevard to work with.  I am pleased to tell you that the web site has been launched, granted with a little bit still to be completed.  But I think it’s a beautiful site loaded with information on our community, candidate and sponsor applications, who’s currently serving in each secretariat position, a list of share groups, and much more.  Please do go onto www.tresdiasnj.org and take a look!

Due to some very generous people in our community, the budget is very healthy.  We do dinners now just as much for the fellowship as we do for the donations they bring in.  That’s a real blessing.

Some changes since 2010 are sad ones.  My Step-Mother of over 40 years passed away during that time.  So did some of our long-time friends within the community.  Other friends have moved out of the area, so we don’t see them as often as we’d like.  

We also seem to have a harder time finding candidates than we used to.  For most of our weekends, it seems we only have a handful of candidates whose applications are in a week ahead of time.  Usually, God provides and more show up in the last few days, but this puts a strain on the aux team and also makes it harder to decide who will be at each table.  

It’s also more difficult to find Pescadores to serve on the teams.  I don’t know why that is, exactly.  Certainly the cost is a factor, but we’ve been holding the line at $250 even though our expenses are close to $300 per person for a weekend.  We can’t charge much less and still continue to hold weekends long-term.  Our friends in the Lehigh Valley community have had someone subsidizing their costs, and they still struggle to find candidates and team members.  It seems it’s not just the cost.  

I know I’ve made some decisions in the last three years that upset some people.  I can only say that I’ve prayed over them and then said and did what I felt God was calling me to do.  This can be a busy job with the many demands from multiple sides.  I don’t mean this to sound negative, there certainly have been joys too, every time I see smiling faces at our secuelas, mananitas and closings I am lifted and feel God’s blessings.  I also feel that at secretariat meetings!  It’s been quite a trip!  I’m praying now that God will make it clear who he wants as our next secretariat president, and I’ll do whatever I can to support him or her.  I ask you all to do the same.   

De colores,  

Wayne Reese

NNJ secretariat president


Dear Community,
What a joy it was to serve as Rectrix on Women’s 108.  I am filled with blessings and want you to know how thankful I am to each and every one of you.  It is your prayer support and your Palanca that helped make Women’s 108 the best weekend ever!
Ps 121:1-2 was our verse and our theme was:  “Looking Up”.  God put together a wonderful team for which I am so grateful and will never forget.  The love of our Lord shined through as we worked together in the planning and then on the weekend.  Our eyes were completely focused on God as our Help and as our Provider.  He was with us and He sustained us.  Our new Pescadores quickly sensed God’s love and presence on the weekend through the team and that of the community. 
Community is a vital part of Tres Dias and as we each walk in our fourth day, my prayer is that Tres Dias of Northern NJ continue its commitment to help Christians come into a closer relationship with Jesus through Piety, Study and Action, making leaders in our churches, homes and communities.  
May we strive to always show God’s love as we serve Him!  
DeColores,
Sonja Koeller, Rectrix Women’s 108


Dear Friends, 
Thank you for giving me the blessing to be Rectrix of Women’s 109.  I never would have believed I’d be in this role but it is only by God’s grace and your encouragement & inspiration from the 1st time I made my weekend - Women’s 58 - & continuing now.   Our verse is from Isaiah 26:3 "You will keep her/him in perfect peace, whose mind is stayed on You, because she/he trusts in You." 
Our Tres Dias weekends are only possible because of our wonderful faithful community and all the prayers and support you give. Now we are calling and inviting you to serve on the fall weekends.  This is a time for prayer and being grounded in God’s word so that we will be equipped to serve in the fall.  Please join me in prayer for boldness to ask & invite candidates (pilgrims) to God’s weekends, Men’s 112 (Oct 3-6) and Women’s 109 (Oct 31-Nov 3).  If everyone invited 1 friend, Sacred Heart will be filled to capacity all the weekends to come. 
Your prayers make a difference.  Thank you so much.  Wishing you God’s blessings & a refreshing summer. 
With God’s peace & love, Tina Reese
 
A note from our Treasurer, Rich Cantwell ... From time to time folks point out that $250 for a weekend is a lot more than it used to be ... and that is certainly true. Fact is though, we actually run the weekends at a loss. We had a great thing going, cost-wise, in the good old Emmaus House days; I don't recall off the top of my head what weekends cost back then, but suffice it to say we were able to operate at much lower costs than today, and hence were able to charge quite a bit less. Today, it costs us $271 per head just for the facility. Add to that about $25/head prorated for fixed costs such as supplies, insurance, licensing fees, etc. and a weekend actually costs us about $300 per person. Further factor in a scholarship or two ... well you get the picture. It is only through contributions by faithful members of our community that we are able to keep the books in balance. Thank you for your generosity - your financial support and ongoing prayers are not taken for granted!
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Dear Community,

I just wanted to share a personal note about the choice of this particular flower for this issue of the Agape newsletter.  The photo was taken in my yard on a misty day in May.  The flower itself is called “bleeding hearts”.  If you look closely you will see the why this name is appropriate.  I have someone who does yard work for me.  I had said I wanted a few deer resistant perennials planted.  I did not have time to go to choose the plants.  There never had been any discussion about this flower.  I had had a particular stressful day when I came home to see what had been planted in my garden.  It brought tears to my eyes as this delicate little flower represents a sweet childhood memory and on that afternoon it truly was a gift from God as its planting was exactly what I needed.  God’s heart does bleed for us as he loves us more than we can begin to imagine.  The beauty of his creation is all around us.  May you each be showered with the blessing of seeing and experiencing the beauty of God’s love.  For “we know and rely on the love that God has for us.  God is love.  Whoever lives in love lives in God and in him.”(1John 4:16)
DeColores,

Laurie Market
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Tres Dias of Northern NJ YahooGroups
**********************************************
Want to know more about what’s happening in Tres Dias of Northern NJ?  If you are not one of the 410+ Pescadores who are already members of the Tres Dias of Northern NJ YahooGroups, please consider joining the group by emailing George & MaryAnn McGehrin at georgemaryann@hotmail.com.  If you want to join, please include your full name, email address, your phone number, & what weekend you made (mm/yy & Number).  Once you do this, you will be enrolled directly in the Tres Dias of Northern NJ YahooGroups directly by George & MaryAnn.  
Just so you know, the Secretariat has adopted the following guidelines for your use of the Tres Dias of Northern NJ YahooGroups:  The Tres Dias Prayer chain will be used only for Specific prayer concerns and requests, distribution of information about upcoming Secuelas, distribution of information about upcoming weekends & other information that has been approved by the Secretariat.
JESUS CHRIST IS LORD!
[image: image4.jpg]B3 sccome urfanon Facebook

Helpusspread the word
facebook.com/permi

ions

Find us on

Facebook




Happy Spring Community!!

My name is Nan Acevedo and I made women's #65. I am currently your Tres Dias Facebook Administrator. This means that anything that you need to share whether it be trials, triumphs, prayers, concerns, joy, announcements, can be done on this site. From time to time I will get a message from our President, Wayne Reese to post something that needs to be addressed to the community outside of the current Yahoogroups. Please be aware that this is just a tool to communicate with other Tres Dias Pescadores within the community. It is by no means a substitute for the Tres Dias website in itself.

If you are a current Facebook user and want to reach out to someone who has a Facebook page and want to add them (Pescadores only please), have them friend me and I will be happy to add them. If anyone feels uncomfortable using Facebook , by all means continue to use e-mail, phone or snail-mail, that is fine. If you have any questions please feel free to e-mail me (acevedonanette@yahoo.com) or private message me at the Tres Dias page.

God Bless you all and always in God's Love and Service,
Nanette Acevedo
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Secretariat meetings:

· Thurs, June 13th:
Rockaway Reformed Church, Whitehouse Station
Note:   All are welcome and encouraged to attend Secretariat meetings. Meetings start at 7:30 and run until no later than 10:00 PM. For more information, please contact Wayne Reese at:  wayne.reese@verizonwireless.com 


:
Wayne Reese – President



Edna Wene – Women’s Team Selection



Mary Gallinot – 1st VP 



Dean Hollister – Men’s Team Selection

Dave McElroy – 2nd VP



Brigitte Pincelli – Women’s Spiritual Director Selection  

Judy Fadden - Secretary



Denny Wene – Men’s Spiritual Director selection

Rich Cantwell – Treasurer



Nancy Bloodgood - Membership

Lee Haase & Marcia Brands–Secuelas

Neil Breen – Purchasing

Jim Leeming
- Chair of Nominations

Peggy and Bill Werszilla – Palanca 
Bruce Sinclair – Applications



Janet Beam – Reunion Groups

Meyer Pincelli – Education



Tom Bauer – Member at Large

Bruce Kemmerer - Outreach



Kris Hoffman – Member at Large

Laurie Market - Communications


Carolyn Jackson – Member at Large

Allan Hunte - Housekeeping



Paul Markowitz – Member at Large







President:


Bruce Kemmerer
2nd VP:



Jim Leeming
Treasurer:     


Rich Cantwell 
Nominations:  


TBD
Housekeeping:            

Greg Hartline
Reunion groups:

Janet Beam 
Women’s team selection
TBD
Men’s team selection:     
TBD
Purchasing: 


Herb Eigenrauch
Trailer: (new position)
Kris Hoffman
Palanca


Paul Markowitz
Member at large

TBD

The election will be held at the June 15th Secuela.  
 


· Fall 2013 – at Sacred Heart, Newton

Oct 3-6, 2013: MEN’S # 112:  Rector Tom Bauer

Oct 31-Nov 3, 2013:  WOMEN’S # 109:   Rectrix: Tina Reese

Candidate Applications, with the corresponding Sponsor Applications, should be submitted by mail or by email to the Chairperson of the Applications Committee. Hard copies are preferred, and should be accompanied by payment. Applications should be submitted at least two weeks prior to the start of the weekend, or as the Rector/Rectrix might otherwise direct. In the event that application forms are required, please contact the Applications Chairperson, Bruce Sinclair at address:  848 Woodmere Drive, Cliffwood Beach NJ 07735 or through email at bduncans@verizon.net.  Questions can be directed to Mr. Sinclair at 732-566-4704 or bduncans@verizon.net



Dear Community,

The procedures for the submission of Tres Dias candidate applications have been codified and will soon appear on the Tres Dias Northern New Jersey web page, www.tresdiasnj.org. But I would like to take this opportunity to discuss them in order that we all can approach sponsorship and the applications process in a more clear fashion.

The process for submitting candidate and sponsor applications is rather simple, and has not radically changed from our past practice. The procedures read:

Applications for participation in Tres Dias Northern New Jersey Weekends may be submitted at any time; however, they should be submitted no later than two weeks prior to the scheduled start of the desired weekend, or as the Secretariat might otherwise direct.

The current Candidate Application, and corresponding Sponsor Application, can be found on the Tres Dias Northern New Jersey web page, www.tresdiasnj.org and downloaded. 

The Candidate Application should be completed by the prospective candidate and provided to the Sponsor, who should complete the Sponsor Application and submit both to the Applications Chairperson as hard copies via mail.  Payment for the weekend should accompany the application when submitted, if possible.

The Applications Chairperson will forward funds received to the Treasurer as soon as possible. Questions regarding the use of Scholarship Funds should be referred to the President who has discretion regarding their use.

Hard copies of the Candidate and Sponsor Applications will be provided to the Assistant Rector/Retrix of the weekend, who will make them available to Spiritual Directors and Table Leaders to facilitate the weekend.

At the close of the weekend the Assistant Rector/Retrix will return the hard copies of the applications to the Applications Chairperson who will be responsible for their disposal.

There are several points here I would like to emphasize.

· Applications may be submitted at any time; it is not necessary to wait to the weeks immediately prior to a weekend to submit them.

· Submitting applications at the last minute is detrimental. As Applications Chairperson, I have obligations to provide information to candidates, and I cannot do so with last minute submissions. Table leaders may not have the opportunity to prayerfully consider the best approach to the candidates. Last minute candidates might not be able to be added to the Weekend prayer list in time, and thus the Community will not have the opportunity to prepare palanca or even pray for candidates added at the last minute.

· If a sufficient number of applications is not received in sufficient time prior to a weekend the Secretariat may have to consider the necessity of canceling a weekend due to lack of candidates. I am certain that this is something we would all wish to avoid.

New Candidate and Sponsor applications have been prepared, and they too are available for download from the Tres Dias Northern New Jersey web site, or you can email me at bduncans@verizon.net and I would be happy to forward you electronic copies.

For those who are considering sponsoring a candidate, I would call your attention to the Sponsor’s Duties, which have been and remain an element of the Sponsor’s Application.

Sponsorship must be viewed as a total commitment, not just a partial act of selection.   Sponsorship means to help someone become more of a leader for Christ through the Tres Dias experience.  As a sponsor I will consider the following: 

· Recognition that Tres Dias is not for everyone.  Offering Tres Dias to someone comes only after I am willing to make a significant commitment to that person.  If I am not willing to make that commitment, I should not sponsor.

· Have I honestly looked at my reasons for sponsoring? 

· Do I know that person, or do I just know about that person? 

When we rush to submit an application at the last minute, do we fully consider these points?

Financial Responsibilities and Scholarship Policies

While it is the intent of the Secretariat of Tres Dias of Northern New Jersey that no candidate or team member be denied the experience of a Tres Dias weekend, it is our policy that all participants – team members and candidates alike – contribute, or arrange contribution of an amount equivalent to the cost a weekend – which is $250.  The Scholarship Fund exists to assist those who cannot do so in full, but it is limited.

As a sponsor, you are obliged to advise the potential candidate of the contribution policies and arrange for the contribution to be submitted with the candidate’s application or as soon thereafter as is practical. It is your responsibility to assure that the contribution is covered, if not by the candidate, then by other sources such as the candidate’s church, sponsor’s share group etc. Scholarship funds shall be requested by the sponsor only after all other viable avenues have been diligently pursued.

We do not wish to deny any Candidate the opportunity to experience a Tres Dias weekend; however, doing so entails costs. There is a Scholarship Fund, from which funds can be drawn to defray the cost of Candidates unable to bear the burden in full or in part. But time is necessary to request and approve the use of Scholarship Funds. 

Sponsors Responsibilities During and After Weekend

Sponsors should support candidates on the weekend:  Providing transportation to and from the Retreat House; praying for the weekend; providing a general palanca letter to the weekend and a personal palanca letter to the candidate; attending the Closing and the Mananita.  If possible volunteer for kitchen or aux palanca at the Retreat House.  Offer help to the candidate’s family, e.g., providing baby sitters when needed, help pay or share the cost of the weekend, which now is $250.00 and should be paid prior to the weekend.  In the event of financial hardship, limited Scholarship funds are available. Requests for Scholarship funds should be directed to the President of Tres Dias Northern New Jersey, who shall decide upon their use. 

After the weekend invite and bring your candidate (new Pescador) to Sequelas.  Encourage the new Pescador to work on a team.  Keep in touch with your new Pescador, and invite them to a reunion group or tell them how they can start their own. 

There are many things you can do to support a Candidate during the weekend, and the items mentioned above are but examples. You will know how best to help the Candidate you sponsor when the time comes. But your support does not end at the Closing of a weekend; it continues into the Fourth Day. As it is written in Proverbs 27:17, “As iron sharpens iron, so one person sharpens another”. Guide, support and mentor your Candidate – the world will try to catch hold of them and drag them into the mire of day-to-day existence – you are the one who can help them keep focus and moving forward.

Thank you for considering these thoughts, and I hope that you will begin now to seek out those whom the Lord has selected to be Candidates on the Fall 2013 weekends, Men’s #112 (October 3 – 6, 2013, Rector Tom Bauer) and Women’s #109 (October 31 – November 3, 2013, Rectrix Tina Reese). These weekends will be held at the Sacred Heart Retreat Center, Newton NJ.
******************************************************************************
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Let us not give up meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but let us encourage one another (Hebrews 10:25a) 
· Saturday, June 15th in Staten Island at The Church That Never Closes. This is an OPEN Secuela, so invite a friend!  For details, look on our web page.


Looking for churches to host a Secuela.  The dates are:
9/13/13



2/14/14 ( Valentine’s Day)
10/11/13 



3/14/14
11/8/13



4/11/14
12/13/13



5/9/14
1/10/14



6/14/14
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 If your contact information changes:   Please email Nancy Bloodgood at tomnanc@embarqmail.com or call 973-875-8765 or mail information to 115 Wantage Ave. Branchville,  NJ 07826.  Married couples: be sure to include home, work, email addresses for both husband and wife. Newly married women: maiden name will be helpful as a reference.

********************************************************************************
· If you’d like to have a presentation given to your Pastor regarding Tres Dias, please contact our Outreach Chairperson, Bruce Kemmerer (973-224-4268(C) or through email at brckem@yahoo.com) to set a time and date, or simply to find out more information.

· Check out our new web page at: www.tresdiasnj.org for Northern NJ’s website (same address as before.)  Check out www.tresdias.org (without the NJ) for the International Tres Dias website.
********************************************************************************
In His Service, Laurie Market, Editor

Agape

Bi-Monthly Newsletter of

Tres Dias of Northern New Jersey

C/O   

Laurie Market

7 Stewart Lane

Flemington, NJ 08822
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The purpose (of TRES DIAS of NNJ) is to glorify God through Jesus Christ by developing Christian leaders who will influence their environments to be more Christ-like.  The organization will use the Tres Dias method of the group reunion to sustain leaders in their environments.





7pm Food & Fellowship  


7:30 Music & Meeting








Wear your nametag & Pilgrim’s Cross! 











